
From: 

Sent: 25 September 2023 13:49 

To: Planning Planning 

Subject: FAO Duty determination team Camden in reference to management 

plan concerning application 2023/1952/P 

 

Good afternoon, 

                             Thank you for allowing me to comment on the proposed management plan for the 

conversion of a public toilet at Junction With Camden Road Royal College Street London Camden 

NW1 9NL. I have read the document have the following comments/recommendations to make. I 

have not had any previous meetings with the applicant. 

 

- Door staff are mentioned but the document states that SIA registered door staff will only be 

hired during times of high demand such as New Years Eve. It also states that door staff 

during core hours will monitor the numbers going into the premises as it has a capacity for 

45 patrons (seated) and any seeking entry will not be permitted entry. Will there be 

dedicated door staff and if they are not to be SIA registered/trained then can they 

appropriate deal with potential issues with irate customers at the door seeking entry, 

intoxicated persons causing issue or those under the influence of other substances. How 

many door staff will be on shift? Are they provided with shelter if they are standing outside? 

Will there be a power point to ensure batteries are charged for ID checks to be made etc? If 

there is to be a power supply this should be out of reach and remotely switched off when 

the venue is closed to prevent abstraction of electricity. 

- Outside drinking is not permitted but smoking areas are allowed. This can get problematic if 

not monitored especially during the summer months when temperatures will be at their 

highest. Will this be down to door staff to monitor? 

- Waste collection (especially glass) is to be bagged and left outside at close of the 

establishment. If this is the case for other premises then so be it. If this is not there is 

potential for glass to be used as weapons by drunk patrons and other members of the public 

around the vicinity. If they are only contained within plastic sacks then risk of injury will be 

increased as they are insecure and easily accessible. Please let me know if this is the case for 

other establishments as this is more a licence issue than a design out crime problem. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Aran 
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